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superintendent’s Message

Stockbridge Valley Central School District Mission & Vision Statement
Mission:	 We empower students through education.
Vision:	 We aspire to be recognized as a high-performing school district that instills excellence and 

graduates all students prepared for college or a career.

First and foremost, I am 
very pleased to announce 

that Mr. Ron Spadafora began 
as Stockbridge Valley’s Interim 
7-12 Principal on October 13th. 
Ron retired as the Superinten-
dent of Oneida last year. Pre-
vious to that position he was 
the Deputy Superintendent of 
Oneida and High School Princi-
pal at Syracuse City Schools for 
several years. He has been get-
ting to know the students, fac-
ulty, and staff. I am sure you will 
meet him soon as he is enjoying 
the games and school functions.

The District has started a 
search for a new principal. I 
am hoping that we will have 
the principal in place by Janu-
ary 1st, 2017. 

The year is definitely under-
way and we are off to a great 
start. It may seem early to dis-
cuss the state assessments, how-
ever I want you to know how we 
used the Superintendent’s Con-
ference Day. Last year I asked 
all of you to please support your 
student(s) in taking the state ELA 
and Math assessments. Many 
more of our students partici-
pated in the assessments in the 
Spring, but we continue to fall 
short of the state required 95% 

participation rate. I encourage 
you again this year to you allow 
your child(ren) to participate in 
the ELA and Math assessments. 
I explained last year that the 
Commissioner had shortened 
the tests and promised to re-
lease more of the questions so 
that districts could use the data 
for professional development. 
The Commissioner held true 
with her promise and during 
our Superintendent’s Confer-
ence Day, we reviewed and 
analyzed the data. The teachers 
reviewed the data for program 
gaps so that we can continu-
ally improve our instructional 
practices to meet the needs of 
all of our students. Teachers will 
also be using the data to verti-
cally align our curriculum. I am 
thankful that we have the ability 
to do this again, as we did in the 
past, as it is a tool that will bring 
us closer to our mission. Thank 
you for supporting our efforts.

I mentioned in the “Back to 
School” newsletter that the 6th 
and 7th grade teachers are be-
ing trained in Project Based 
Learning and how to incorpo-
rate these strategies into their 
curriculum. We also took ad-
vantage of an opportunity that 
presented itself when develop-

ing the schedule this summer. 
We were able to schedule the 
6th grade students in one of the 
high school labs each day dur-
ing fourth period. Mr. Josephs 
and Mr. Eanniello are team 
teaching the 6th grade students 
and offering a chance for them 
to use a science lab prior to 
being in the high school. Our 
hope is that this will build the 
students’ love of science, while 
lessening the transition from el-
ementary school to high school 
next year. Along with this op-
portunity we were asked to 
partner with Seimens and the 
Alliance to Save Energy to teach 
our students about the impor-
tance of saving energy. The 6th 
grade students will conduct an 
energy audit on the school’s use 
of energy, analyze the audit and 
present their findings publicly. 
The students will also present 
solutions to the concerns that 
they find. They will be energy 
saving experts! The most excit-
ing thing about this is that they 
will be solving real world prob-
lems while learning. They will 
use critical thinking, math, and 
science, while having fun. The 
students will hone their presen-
tation and collaboration skills 
during this year. 

We Empower Students Through Education
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With the warm weather that we 
have had, it is hard to believe that it is 
October. I will hope for a mild winter 
like last year, however the Farmer’s 
Almanac disagrees with my hope. 
The town does an exceptional job 
of keeping our roads clear, however, 

there are days with blowing snow 
and decreased visibility that make 
it dangerous for our buses. Just as a 
reminder, please listen for school de-
lays and closings. We will also send a 
school messenger alert when school 
is delayed or closed. 

Thank you all for your support. 

Cindy Stocker
Cindy Stocker, 
Superintendent of Schools

superintendent’s Message

New Faces at Stockbridge Valley

SVCS welcomes the new staff members:
7-12 Interim Principal, Ron Spadafora

Guidance Counselor, Cassandra Gleason

Teacher Assistant, Karen McDonough Mr. Spadafora Mrs. Gleason Mrs. McDonough

A Note from the Guidance Department
Dear Parents/Guardians and the Senior Class of 2017,

Deadlines are quickly approaching and applications to 
colleges should have already begun. The following is a list 
of steps/checklist of things that need to be completed as 
you apply to college:

1.	 Financial Aid (FAFSA) - the Free Application for Fed-
eral Student Aid is the entrance point for all federal 
and state financial aid. All students and their parents/
guardians should complete this form ASAP which 
opened on October 1st, 2016. https://fafsa.ed.gov/

2.	 Take the SAT or ACT. Every college will have 
different requirements and about 80% of them 
require one of these exams. Please see the college 
website to see what exams will be required. It is 
recommended to take the exams by December in 
order to get your scores in time to apply. Deadline 
for the SAT in December is November 3rd and the 
deadline for the ACT in December is November 
4th. Please see Mrs. Gleason with any questions.

3.	 Talk to teachers/community members/employ-
ers for letters of recommendation. You will want 
about 2 to 3 letters. Be sure to ask for these 
letters prior to submitting your application. 

4.	 Apply to your college of choice. If you need assis-
tance applying, Mrs. Gleason is more than willing 
to stay after school and assist you through the 
process. There are several different ways to do so:

•	 One popular option is the Common App. 
This application can be used to apply to over 
700 different colleges. You can find the app at 
commonapp.org. 

•	 Interested in only SUNY schools? SUNY has 
their own app you can use to apply to. This can 
be found at suny.edu. 

•	 If you are planning on starting off at a com-
munity college, apply directly to their website. 
Many community colleges will waive the fee if 
you do so.

5.	 Once you have applied, see Mrs. Gleason.  
She needs to know so that she can send in your 
transcripts, etc. 

6.	 Periodically check the scholarship binder/school 
website for updated information regarding scholar-
ships. Many deadlines for scholarships approach 
quickly so check regularly so that you don’t miss out.

Please do not hesitate to contact Mrs. Gleason if you 
need any help or have any questions at: 

495-1908 or cgleason@stockbridgevalley.org

https://fafsa.ed.gov/
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It’s hard to believe we are already so 
far into our first marking period already!

Some members of the Munns-
ville Volunteer Fire Department vis-
ited us on October 14th for grade 
level presentations on fire preven-
tion and safety. Members of the fire 
department take time out of their 
busy schedules to come here for the 
morning and teach us all about fire 
prevention and what to do in case 
of an emergency. This is a very infor-
mative presentation that these vol-
unteers do for us each year and it is 
greatly appreciated.

If you haven’t already signed up 
for your parent-teacher conference 
online, be sure to sign up as soon as 
possible. Just go to www.stockbrid-
gevalley.org, click on the Elementary 
Office link and then Parent Teacher 
Conferences. Once you click on 
the “Book Appointment” button at 
the bottom of the screen, you will 
be walked through the process step 
by step. When the appointment is 
scheduled, you will immediately re-
ceive a confirmation email and you 
will also receive a reminder email one 
day before your conference. If you 

need any assistance scheduling your 
conference or should you have any 
questions or concerns, please contact 
the Elementary Office at 495-4550.

Open House was a huge success 
thanks to the support of our communi-
ty members! It was nice to see so many 
students in attendance with their fami-
lies. Parental involvement is an integral 
part of your child’s success at school. 
Thank you for your continued support!

This year our students in grades 4-6 
will have a more hands on approach 
to their Character Education Program 
and assemblies. We will continue to 
have monthly character education as-
semblies and if your child is receiv-
ing an award at the assembly, you 
will receive an invitation to the as-
sembly. However, students in grades 
K-3 will have an assembly one month 
and students in grades 4-6 will have 
a separate assembly the next month. 
The students will be running the pro-
gram and they will also be writing the 
script. Each grade level will have their 
own contribution to the assembly. The 
Stockbridge Valley Educational Foun-
dation approved a grant to purchase 
new t-shirts specifically designed for 

our upper level elementary students 
and their new program. Thank you to 
the SVEF for their generosity and con-
tinued support!

Mrs. Nichole Newman, school coun-
selor, continues to use our Second 
Step Character Education curriculum 
in the classrooms. Please visit www.
stockbridgevalley.org to access links to 
the curriculum for your child’s grade 
level. Your continued support of the 
curriculum at home is appreciated. 

We will be hosting our annual Vet-
erans’ Breakfast on Thursday, No-
vember 10 at 9:00 a.m. in the cafete-
ria. Family members of students and 
also community members that have 
served or are currently serving in the 
armed forces are welcome to attend. 
Our first character education assem-
bly for students in grades 4-6 will im-
mediately follow the breakfast. For 
more information on the breakfast, 
please contact the Elementary Office 
at 495-4550.

Sincerely,

Mary Anne Iritz 
Mrs. Mary Anne Iritz, K-6 Principal 
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10 Study Tips for Students

Elementary Principal’s Office

•	 Study Alone – Unless your friends are super seri-
ous about studying with you, put off the social 
time until you are prepared to take your test.

•	 Create your perfect study area – Comfortable, 
quiet, and free from distractions.

•	 Get it all out – Don’t give yourself another  
excuse to get up once you sit down. Get  
everything you need at once and dig in.

•	 Make flash cards from your notes – This will 
help you narrow down to the important facts. 
Rewrite them into Q & A as you make them.

•	 Snack Healthy – Stay away from junk food.  
Eating a banana or apple with give you the boost 
you need without the crash from caffeine. 

•	 Narrow it down – You’ll go crazy trying to remem-
ber everything your teacher said. Focus on the 
important stuff then move into the finer details.

•	 Take a break – Take about a 15 minute break for 
every hour you study. This will help clear your 
head and refocus to allow all of the information 
to sink in.

•	 Put yourself to the test – Use your flashcards to 
allow others to test you. Carry your cards with you 
to review during your free time prior to the test.

•	 Get some sleep – Pulling an all-nighter is only 
going to cause more trouble during the test.  
Get some sleep to recharge your brain.

•	 Study all year long – Review your notes fre-
quently so that you are not cramming for a test. 
Reviewing what you went over in class each day 
will allow the information to stick easier.

http://www.stockbridgevalley.org
http://www.stockbridgevalley.org
http://www.stockbridgevalley.org
http://www.stockbridgevalley.org
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Character Education 
We are excited and pleased 

to continue our third year with 
implementing the Second Step 
program. The Second Step 
Program is a researched based 
program which has helped 
teachers/counselors to instill 
social-emotional skills for over 

20 years. It teaches skills in the following four areas; Skills 
for Learning, Developing Empathy, Emotional Manage-
ment and Problem Solving. 

There are many creative ways of implementing the pro-
gram. Through the use of music, brain builders, group 
discussions, think-pair-share lessons, and story time, this 
program allows all types of learners to develop social-
emotional skills needed to be the best learners possible. 
This year all elementary families are receiving a weekly 
home link that is being e-mailed home. If you prefer a 
paper copy, please let your child’s teacher know. 

We want your child to be as successful as possible at 
school. Success in school is not just about reading and 
math. It is also about knowing how to learn and how  
to get along with others. If you would like to learn more 
about the Second Step Program please call or email 
Nichole Newman, School Counselor at 495-1805, or  
nnewman@stockbridgevalley.org. 

Best Regards,

Nichole M. Newman
Nichole M. Newman, School Counselor. 

Kindergarten News
The kindergarten classes are off to a fantastic start! We 

began our school year in August by coming to Kindergarten 
orientation. The students were able to meet the teachers, 

see the classroom, and 
parents were given lots of 
helpful information.

In September we 
went to North Star Or-
chards. We took a hay 
ride, saw animals, went 
through a corn maze, 
and brought back apples 
and pumpkins. Some of 
the things we learned 
about in class are nurs-
ery rhymes, numbers to 
5, cutting, tracing, and 
writing our names.

In October we learned about 
fire safety from the Munnsville 
Volunteer Fire Department and 
we got to see the fire trucks! We 
are also learning about our five 
senses, numbers to 10, popcorn 
words, and letters! 

Next up…Halloween!

Mrs. Peto & Mrs. Latella
Kindergarten Teachers

Students Get Involved in Effort to 
Make Sylvan Beach “Smoke-Free”
Sylvan Beach, NY – Eight teenagers from Madison, 

Stockbridge, and Canastota traveled to the beach on Sat-
urday October 8th, not to swim or hang out, but to clean 
up the beach. The focus was on the most littered item 

in the world, cigarette 
butts. Roughly 4.5 tril-
lion are being tossed 
each year.   The teens 
did the clean up to 
help reduce this im-
pact, but they did it 
even more to show 
elected officials that 
Sylvan Beach needs to 
be tobacco-free.  

Hailey Bernet, a sev-
enth grader at Stock-
bridge Valley Central 
whose family owns a 
camp on Sylvan Beach 
says “I wish the beach 
was smoke-free, so 
that kids don’t pick up 
cigarette butts to deco-

rate a sand castle, and so kids don’t end up smoking later 
in life, turning a family beach trip into a disaster.”

The group of teens collected over 300 cigarette butts 
from 19th Ave to 22nd Ave.  They put the butts they col-
lected in clear plastic piggy banks to give to the Village 
of Sylvan Beach. Kat Wojsiat a freshman at Holy Cross 
Academy said, “We didn’t want to leave the cigarette lit-
ter there, and we didn’t want to throw it in the trash. The 
filters are not biodegradable, so we decided to share our 
findings with those who can improve this beach. We hope 
to have an opportunity to talk with them soon about what 
they can do. “    

mailto:nnewman@stockbridgevalley.org
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“It felt good at first to be cleaning up the beach and 
helping out a community, but after a while we just were 
overwhelmed by the amount of tobacco litter.  We hope 
that the little that we did made a difference, but we know 
a tobacco-free beach would be the best solution for the 
health and safety of families that visit this beach.”  said Ri-
ley Hysell an eighth grader from Madison Central School.

If you want to help make Sylvan Beach Tobacco-Free 
contact Reality Check at realitycheckcny@gmail.com

Noteworthy News…
The SVCS Music and Drama Departments are in full 

swing this fall!   We are very excited to present “Foot-
loose” on November 4th & 5th at 7:00 p.m. Order your 
tickets from Pam Mennig in the district office!

Mark your calendars now for the winter concerts.  The El-
ementary Choral night will include students in grades first-
sixth performing a variety of holiday entertainment.  We 
hope to see you there on December 8 at 6:30pm.  The 
High School Winter Concert, including Guitar Ensemble, 
Community Chorus, Concert Choir, Mixed Chorus, Select 
Choir, Wind Ensemble and Symphony Band will be on 
December 14 at 7:00 p.m.

Congratulations to our 5 students attending Area All 
State at Oneonta College: Elizabeth Collins, Saleena Ber-
ry, Devin Bartlett, Kyleigh Jones, and Megan Lamb. These 
students will represent SVCS and perform with some of 
the best student musicians in all of New York State!  We 
wish them well at their concert on November 19.  

FFA’s Summer!
 Camp Oswegatchie 2016! A Week of fun at camp for 

Jr. and Sr. High FFA members!

July 22nd - 23rd, the FFA participated in the Community 
Fair with a mini petting zoo and selling Maple products.

Members took part in the 
NY Beef Council “Perfect 
Burger” Cook-Off at the NY 
State Fair! Stockbridge Valley 
FFA took 1st place. Members 
of the team were Sam Smith, 
Kyleigh Jones, and Serene Bo-
ronow.

August 1st - 5th, Hannah 
Reaves and Serene Boronow 
traveled to Suny Colleges 
with other FFA members and 
4-H members from all around 
New York state to tour the 
campuses and learn about 
agricultural careers and pro-

grams offered at the colleges. They visited Alfred State, 
Morrisville State College, Cornell Univerity and SUNY 
Cobleskill. The students were also accompanied by state 

officers throughout the week. The officers did a workshop 
with the students at Morrisville. Hannah Reaves states that 
her favorite visits were Morrisville and Cobleskill, and she 

District News District News District News

 NYS 4-H & NYS FFA Tractor Operators Contest, 3rd place Michael 
Wagner. Welding Team CJ Skellem and Josh Wagner 8th place at  

Empire Farm days!

mailto:realitycheckcny@gmail.com
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was thankful to the spon-
sors and Mrs. McCaffrey 
for the experience.

New York State Fair Ag 
competitions included 
Poultry CDE, Vegetable 
Crop/Horticulture CDE 
Dairy foods, Meat ID and 
Agronomy. 

Stockbridge Valley FFA’s 
booth at the state fair 
“Take a Walk on the Wild 
Side” in the Ag building.

Washington Leadership Conference
Through the FFA, members have amazing opportuni-

ties. Joshua Wagner and Megan Lamb went to Washing-
ton, D.C. for the Washington Leadership Conference, or 
WLC. During this week of activities, Megan and Josh had 
the opportunity to bring out their leadership qualities, 
learn how to value other people’s opinions, and how to 
help others. 

Josh spoke about his time in D.C. He said, “I had a fan-
tastic experience in Washington. We had workshops to 
expose our minds to the fact that there are countries out 
there that have poor water supply, shortage of food and 
poor living conditions. We as FFA members created “Liv-
ing to Serve” plans to help those in need. Every day we 
went out into the city and did different activities. We took 
a night tour of the monuments and my group from New 
York went on a tour through the Capitol Building.”

Megan also spoke about her trip to Washington. She 
said,”It was an amazing experience. I didn’t exactly know 
what to expect at first but it ended up being a great trip 
and one I won’t forget for a long time!”

Stockbridge Valley FFA Members 
Serving on the NY State Officer Team

Two of the members of our FFA chapter have recently 
had great achievements. Megan Lamb is the President of 
District V and Jacob Ax is the treasurer of the New York 
State FFA Association. Megan said that “Being a District 
President is an extra responsibility, but one I really enjoy. 
I’ve gotten to meet more members and visit other chap-
ters within our area and that’s something I wouldn’t have 
gotten to do without becoming a District President.”

Jacob Ax was very excited to be selected as a state of-
ficer. He had to go through a very long interview process 
in order to be selected. He knows that being a state of-
ficer will be challenging, but a lot of fun. He likes travel-
ling around New York and meeting with many chapters. 
He thinks this year will be an amazing experience and he 
is happy to have the chance to serve the New York State 
FFA Association.

Library News and Events
Welcome back to the Library! Students have spent much 

of September learning or reviewing all that the Library has 
to offer and we are now delving into various projects! Af-
ter reading the book over the summer, the MS/HS Library 
Club saw Miss Peregrine’s Home for Peculiar Children in 
theatres on Saturday, October 1st for a fun field trip. We all 
agreed that the book was better! The Elementary Library 
Club has grown to over 60 members! Fourth, fifth, and 
sixth graders meet once a month after school until 5 p.m. 

District News District News District News
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to wonder, 
experiment, 
make, cre-
ate, and 
share in our 
Makerspace. 
Using only 
the materi-
als provided, 
m e m b e r s 
worked to-
gether in 
teams to cre-
ate working 

marble runs during 
our September meet-
ing. Thank you to 
some of our MS/HS 
members for staying 
to help, as well as to 
Mr. Josephs for stop-
ping by to help out. I 
can’t wait to see what 
students will create at 
our future meetings!

The Library Club 
will be sponsoring 
the Scholastic Book 
Fair from November 
15th - 22nd in the Li-
brary. We will also 
be open during the 
PTSO Bazaar on Sat-
urday, November 
19th, so please stop up 
with your family and 

friends! If you 
have little ones 
who want to 
play while you 
shop in peace, 
we will also be 
offering San-
ta’s Workshop 
in the Library! 
For a small fee, 
little ones can 
play games, 
watch movies, 
do arts and 
crafts, and be 

under adult supervision. If you have any questions, please 
contact Ms. Ingalls at (315) 495-1809.

MS/HS Library Club students: Kevin, Dawson, Abby M.,  
Jasmine, Raine, Abby T., Ms. Ingalls

SVCS Spirit Week 2016
The Student Council organized a spirit week and pep 

rally aimed towards unifying the school and preparing the 
soccer teams for their big games under the lights against 
Madison at Morrisville State College. Each day of the 
week had a designated theme and students were encour-

aged to dress-up 
with their class. 
The class that 
had the most stu-
dents participate 
would be award-
ed a pizza party. 
Monday was class 
color day and 
each grade was 
assigned a color 
that they would 

wear. On Tuesday, students 
were encouraged to wear 
tie-dye. Many students 
participated in character 
day on Wednesday. There 
were superheroes and 
Disney characters all over 
the school. Thursday was 
twin day and many friends 
dressed alike to show their 
spirit. Finally, on Friday, the 
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school was encouraged to show their Cougar pride by 
wearing maroon and white. That afternoon, students were 
invited to the gym to enjoy a pep rally. Both the boys and 
girls soccer teams were announced and they also played 
games to encourage competitive spirit throughout the 
school. Thank you to everyone that participated and con-
gratulations to the 3rd grade for winning the pizza party!

Athletics
Boys Varsity Soccer Recap:

The Boys Varsity Soccer team ended their regular sea-
son with a league record of 5-7 and overall 7-9.  The team 
was able to hold their opponents to five shut out games 
led by 8th grade goal keeper, Wyatt Reed. The leading 
scorer for the Cougars was Jordan Jacobs with 9 goals. 
Andrew Renner helped the cause with 5 assists. Some of 
the highlights of the season was the four-game win streak 
to qualify us for sectionals with three of them being shut-
out victories. The best team performance came with a 
decisive 4-0 win over DeRuyter. The Boys Soccer team 
continued with post season play that began the week of 
October 16th.

Girls Varsity Soccer:
The Girls Varsity Soccer Team ended their regular sea-

son with a four game winning streak and out scoring their 
opponents 24-2. The win streak gave them enough wins 
to qualify for sectionals. The Lady Cougars entered sec-
tional play with a 5-7 league record and 7-9 overall.  7th 
grader Jill Jacobs earned Athlete of the Week honors by 
scoring ten goals in three games.

Winter Season Start Dates:
Boy Modified Basketball 10/26/2016
Girls Modified Volleyball 10/26/2016
Boy JV/Varsity Basketball 11/7/2016
Girls JV/Varsity Volleyball 11/7/2016
Girls Varsity Basketball 11/7/2016

School Spirit
Dear Parents & Spectators,

The Stockbridge Valley Administrative Team and Coach-
ing Staff would like to thank you for your attendance at 
the “Game Under the Lights” at Morrisville College. 

Interscholastic athletic events are among the most pop-
ularly attended school sponsored activities. Spectators 
at an athletic contest take on the important role of rep-
resentatives of our school district. Actions are seen and 
comments are heard by family and friends, opposing fans, 
local community residents, the media, coaches and ath-

letes. Our school district expects that all spectators will 
conduct themselves in a way consistent with our theme of 
respecting the rights, person and property of others.

In response to feedback regarding Stockbridge Valley 
spectator conduct, we would like to take this opportunity 
to review the Stockbridge Valley Central School District 
guidelines for spectators.

Guidelines for Spectator Conduct at  
Interscholastic Athletic Events

The following rules of sportsmanship for spectators at 
School District events outline how you can contribute to 
making these contests a positive experience for all persons 
in attendance:

•	 Learn the rules of the sport so that you can un-
derstand and appreciate the action that  
takes place

•	 Treat visiting players, coaches, cheerleaders and 
fans with courtesy as you would a guest in your 
own home

•	 Accept that athletics are a learning experience 
for the participants and value the athletes’ efforts

•	 Respect the integrity and judgment of officials
•	 Cheer for your team, not against your opponent
•	 Show concern for an injured player, regardless  

of the team
•	 Follow the facility rules set by the game-site  

management /administration
•	 Do not attend events under the influence of any 

controlled substances (alcohol, drugs, tobacco, 
etc.) that will alter your thoughts and reactions to 
the situations of the contest

Guidelines for Adhering to SVCS Facility Rules
The following behaviors are unacceptable by spectators 

at SVCS athletic sites:

•	 Cheers/chants/songs/signs/banners and gestures 
which are obscene, taunting, disrespectful  
or derogatory

•	 Displays of anger or profanity that draw attention 
away from the contest 

•	 Throwing any object within the stands or onto 
the playing surface

•	 Standing during play in any area other than the 
identified spectator section of the bleachers; no 
standing on the court or field 

•	 Not complying with officials’ decisions regard-
ing the use of artificial noise makers (Section III 
contest) and sounds meant to distract players at 
key times in the contest

•	 Bringing food or drink into the gym; water and 
sports drinks are allowed only in the team bench 
area for the athletes and coaches
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•	 The use of “silly string,” confetti, or like products 

in the gym
•	 The use of tobacco and alcohol containing 

products and or any illegal substances on school 
district property

In closing, we must cheer on our children and friends 
but, at the same time model appropriate sportsmanship. 
SVCS wants to make it clear to athletes and fans that poor 
sportsmanship is not acceptable. Parents and fans who en-
gage in negative cheering, or make disparaging remarks 
toward the officials, players, coaches or other fans, will be 
removed from the game.

SVCS SPOTLIGHT

Elizabeth Collins
SVCS Junior Elizabeth Collins joins National Society of 

High School Scholars. The society recognizes top scholars 
who have demonstrated outstanding leadership, scholar-
ship and community commitment. 

Jill Jacobs 
Jill Jacobs claims Oneida Dispatch Athlete of the Week 

honors. The 7th grader netted ten goals during three 
must-win games as the Lady Cougars advanced to sec-
tional play.

Karen Dailey 
Stockbridge Valley Bus Driver, Karen Dailey placed 2nd in 

the Mohawk Valley Regional Bus Rodeo.

Girls’ Basketball Coach  
Inspired by Coach Q

On September 29th, 2016 I 
had the opportunity to meet 
Quentin Hillsman, also known 
as Coach Q, the Syracuse Uni-
versity women’s basketball 
coach. It was held at Syracuse 
University and hosted by Time 
Warner Cable news and the 
Leadership Greater Syracuse 
organization. “Beyond the Arc 
with Coach Q” was an occa-
sion to learn about the coach’s 
personal leadership skills, which 
brought the Syracuse women’s 

basketball team to the NCAA finals. LGS is a non-profit 
organization comprised of Syracuse University alumni who 
play an important role in making a difference in commu-
nities around the central New York area. LGS’s mission is 
to inspire the current and future leaders to make positive 
impacts on the youth of today. 

As I arrived at the seminar, I immediately came into con-
tact with Coach Q. It was at that moment where I realized 
where I was and who I was surrounded with. I immedi-
ately became overwhelmed and elated with emotions and 
thought to myself, “I’m going to shake the hand of an in-
credible man and one of the most influential people to my 
current coaching career.” As the seminar began, Coach Q 
participated in a handful of questions in which he spoke 
about his accomplishments with the program, his acco-
lades as the head coach of a major university and what 
made him the man he is today. Most importantly, he talked 
about what it is that makes him a good leader, which to me 
was why I wanted to participate in this opportunity.

Listening to the words of Coach Q was an incredible 
honor. In the short hour he spoke, I learned more about the 
role of becoming a leader and looking at the bigger picture 
on how to motivate and stimulate the minds of our youth.
More directly, my basketball team here at Stockbridge Val-
ley. Coach Q also spoke about keeping the motivation and 
always encouraging our youth to look forward to what’s 
next. To keep it at the forefront of your mind to always do 
your best, to always crave to do more for the people who 
surround you and to always keep a positive outlook on 
your future even when times get tough. 

 Meeting Coach Q was an incredible experience and I 
am very grateful I had the chance to do so. With what I 
learned, I will be sure to incorporate these ideas in the up-
coming season and for the duration of my coaching career.

Jackie Fort
Jackie Fort, Girls’ Varsity Basketball Coach

Elizabeth

Jill

Karen

Coach Q
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District News District News District News

The 7th Annual Village of Munnsville 
TREE LIGHTING 

CEREMONY      

Saturday 
*December 3, 2016* 

7:00 p.m. 
 

Route 46—across 
from the Fire House 

 

Fire Truck Parade 
of Lights starts at 6:30!   Arrive early and  
win a chance to be a judge on the judge’s stand! 
 

Hosted by the Munnsville  
Volunteer Fire Department  

 in partnership with Windstream Communications  
 

Meet Santa Claus at the Fire  
Hall immediately following 

 

Join us for hot chocolate, 
donuts & caroling with 

Santa! 
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45th Annual Christmas Bazaar 
Stockbridge Valley Central School 
6011 Williams Rd. Munnsville, NY 

Saturday, November 19, 2016   9:00 a.m. — 3:00 p.m. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
CRAFTS   FOOD   RAFFLES   FAMILY FRIENDLY 

 
Over  50 Booths!  Many new and returning vendors. 

Vendors of many different catagories 
 One Stop Christmas Shopping  

BEE Ready!!
Our annual spelling bee will take place on November 18th at 1:00 pm in the auditorium. Hope you can “bee” there!
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Ruritan Pancake 
Breakfast

   Sunday, November 6, 2016 
8:00 a.m. - noon 
SVCS Cafeteria

All you can eat Pancakes, with SVCS FFA Maple Syrup, 
Sausage, Home Fries, Eggs 

Coffee, OJ, Milk & Ice Cream 

Adults $7.00 
Students $ 4.00 

Children Under 5 free 

Ruritan’s are Dedicated to Creating a Better Community! 

Stockbridge Valley Ruritan’s Support: 
Student Community Senior Service Scholarships, Dolly Parton Literacy Coalition, 
Community Fair & Fireworks, Washington Leadership Conference for Students, 

Local Food Pantry, Stockbridge Youth Sports Program, Madison County 
Children’s Camp, Community Flower Baskets 

COMMUNITY FAIR VOLUNTEERS NEEDED NEW MEMBERS WELCOME 

Contact:  Dave Cordell- 495-3154 
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